
October 3, 2016 

Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting 

 

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held Monday, October 3rd, 2016 at 

7:00 PM.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jones and the Pledge of Allegiance 

followed.  Dan Jorae and Julie Havens were absent.   

 

Hayes made a motion to approve the agenda, Jones supported.  The motion carried. 

 

The minutes from the last board meeting were read.  Jones made a motion to approve them, Smith 

supported, and the motion carried. 

 

The Treasurer’s report was read.  Hayes made a motion to approve it, Jones supported and the 

motion carried.  The ending balances as of September 30th, 2016 are: 

First Merit Checking    $ 24,378.90 

First Merit Savings    $107,926.73 

Mercantile MMIA      $  16,180.59 

Tax MMIA            $  2,575.36 

Total Funds Available  $ 151,061.58 

Jones made a motion to pay orders 1538 thru 1555 and to transfer $24,324.93.  Hayes supported 

and the motion carried. 

 

Public Comment came from Kevin Kirk concerning titles to fire department vehicles and Jean 

Bradly concerning the audit for the fire department. 

 

Lou Evans, Fire Chief, reported 9 runs for the month of September.  During Uncle John’s Kid Fest 

the department handed out fire prevention information to about 400 families.  

 

Our County Commissioner, Kam Washburn reports the county has signed a mobile data 

communication agreement.  This will allow all departments to communicate better.  They are 

working on the budget for 2017 with 20.8 mil on the table; this is down from last year.  Public 

hearings will be scheduled soon.   

 

Beth Botke, our township assessor, attended the State Tax Commission meeting concerning the 

property classification appeal that is pending.  The ruling was in favor of Greenbush Township.  

She will now be meeting with the attorney on the case. 

 

Derek Miller from Roslund, Prestage and Company presented a summary of the audit recently 

completed for the township. 

   

Hayes made a motion to adjourn at 7:26 PM, Jones supported and the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

______________________________  ________________________________ 

Eugene Jones, Supervisor    Bernadette Hayes, Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


